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NAPA SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS BUREAU

Drug Task Force

1535 Airport Blvd., Napa 94558

707-253-4458

NSIB GOVERNING BOARD OPEN MEETING

 FORMDROPDOWN 

AGENDA ITEMS
1.
ROLL CALL - The regular monthly meeting of the NSIB Governing Board was called to order on Thursday, February 18, 2010 at 10:00 a.m. at Napa Police Department.  Board members present included; Chairman Chief Richard Melton of the Napa PD, Sheriff Doug Koford, Chief Mary Butler of the Napa County Probation Department, Chief Jonathan Mills of the Calistoga PD, Chief Monty Castillo of the St. Helena PD, District Attorney Gary Lieberstein, Captain Mark Rasmussen of the CHP, SAC John George of the Bureau of Narcotic Enforcement, and Bureau Commander Gary Pitkin.  Also present at the meeting were several members of a Public Criminal Justice Committee, Connie Moreno-Peraza, Deputy Director/Administrator of Napa County Health and Human Services Alcohol and Drug Division, Sgt. Oscar Ortiz (NSIB), and Lt. Mike Lair of the Parks Department.
2.
PUBLIC COMMENT -  FORMDROPDOWN 
 members of the public attended this meeting.

3.
MINUTES – Mr. Lieberstein moved that the minutes of the  FORMDROPDOWN 
 Governing Board Meeting be approved as written with change reflecting Chief Mills of Calistoga PD, not St. Helena PD.  Mr. George seconded the motion, which was then approved unanimously.

The members of the Governing Board introduced and explained their individual roles regarding NSIB.

ARIES - Pitkin 
Commander Pitkin explained the ARIES system which is CJIMS and ILEADS combined and is supported by the Contra Costa County Sheriff’s Office (CCCSO).  CCCSO have extended an invitation to surrounding agencies.  Thus far, Contra Costa County, Alameda County and Solano County have accepted the invitation to join the program.  Chase Hague of Napa PD approached Commander Pitkin regarding recent successes in solving some recent robberies.  The program is a Pointer system which shows all queries made on different suspects.  The buy in fee for access to the program is $50,000 and an annual maintenance fee of $30,000 which will be divided between participating agencies per county.  There is the possibility to waive the initial $50,000 by way of grant monies if decided by the end of the Fiscal Year.  Chief Melton asked about more detail and CCC’s role in the set up and maintenance.  Mr. George addressed the program Cop Link which will be ready for roll out in approximately one year.  Cop Link will be used mostly as a pointer system as well allowing each agency to decide how much access can be granted.  HIDTA wants to link Cop Link throughout the counties.  Chief Melton noted that all information accessible is good but wants to make sure we don’t end up paying for redundant systems.  Mr. George asked if ILEADS can be linked between Napa and Sonoma counties. 
California Emergency Management Agency (Cal EMA) Anti Drug Abuse (ADA) Grant – Lieberstein
Mr. Lieberstein discussed Cal EMA grant which is primarily funded by the Byrne Grant and applied for through the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA).  The current grant is administered under the County’s control.  The amount of money allocated to Napa through the grant will be $313,492 beginning March 2010.  The primary goal for the use of the funds would be geared towards preserving and creating jobs.  One of which Mr. Lieberstein plans to be a narcotic secretary’s position.  Chief Butler noted that the funding for Peer Court was lost and this funding would help in that area.  Chief Melton noted that the schools and activities driven by students are suffering as well.  Technology could also be an area to be addressed.  Commander Pitkin noted that Cal-MMET funding are set to expire soon leaving NSIB with less manpower compared to years past and that if the parameters of the grant allow, funding for the Task Force position should be considered from the law enforcement component.  Mr. Lieberstein noted that the bottom line is creating and keeping jobs.  This issue will be set for more discussion.  No motion required.
4.
OPEN DISCUSSION – Members of the public commented on ARIES and the importance of inter-operability.
5.
ADJOURNMENT – To continue with Closed Board Meeting.
Closed Session – Case Review/Planning (Government Code §54957.8)
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Chief Richard Melton, Chairman
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